Dear Neighbor,

Thanks to the generosity of our community, construction at Castro/Mistral Elementary Schools continues. Passed by voters in 2012, Measure G generates funding to provide safe, efficient, and modern facilities for Mountain View Whisman School District students and staff.

The District is remodeling classrooms, as well as building new classrooms, a new Library and a Multi-Use Room. A village of temporary classroom portables was created in December 2016. In February 2017, demolition of the existing buildings occurred on the south-east side of the campus to make way for the construction of the new Castro Elementary School and shared Multi-Use Room and Library. Thank you for your patience during this work.

Regards, Ayindé Rudolph, Ed.D. Superintendent

**You will notice continued construction** noise and truck traffic around the school. We will do our best to limit the disruption to the neighborhood, but please know there will be a noticeable impact to you and your fellow neighbors. If you would like to report noise issues or other construction concerns, please contact Robert Clark, Ed.D., CBO, at rclark@mvwsd.org or 650-526-3500.

**Para este anuncio en español**, por favor vaya a www.mvwsd.org/MeasureG



Report on

# School construction in your neighborhood

Please check

www.mvwsd.org/MeasureG for the latest construction news. Thank you for your support, patience, and partnership as we improve facilities for our community's children.

Get in Touch

f facebook.com/MVWSD/



MVWSD.org/MeasureG

MVWSD 750 A San Pierre Way Mountain View, CA 94043

# School construction projects in your neighborhood

The fence lines are estimated, pending contractor placement in the field.

#### Castro/Mistral Elementaries

## Projects

- New Castro Elementary School
- Shared Multi-Use Room and Library
- Four classroom wings to be used for Mistral
- Remodeled classrooms

## Timing

Through August 2018

#### What to expect this summer:

Containers for storage of furniture and classroom materials will be delivered in May and set up on campus in the Escuela Ave. parking lot. After school dismissal on June 6, fencing will go up and modernization begins on 16 existing classrooms. Crews will begin grading the soil on the site in preparation for the new buildings and digging trenches for utilities. There will be the sound of beeping from trucks, and sometimes work on Saturdays.

The District will use the standard construction practice of watering down soil as it becomes dry to reduce dust. The equipment used on the site and dust control measures we employ comply with the Bay Area Air Quality Management District standards.

